
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 TAKE NOTICE, that the Town Board of the Town of Union Vale will hold a public 

hearing at the Town Hall, 249 Duncan Road, LaGrangeville, New York 12540 (in the 

Town of Union Vale) on September 20th, 2023 at 7:00 o’clock, p.m., on the following 

proposed local law, to be known as Local Law No. 2 of 2023, entitled A LOCAL LAW OF 

THE TOWN OF UNION VALE, DUTCHESS COUNTY, NEW YORK TO AMEND 

TOWN CODE CHAPTER 12 TO DELETE THE RESIDENCY REQUIREMENT FOR 

CONSTABLES. 

 TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that copies of the aforesaid proposed local law will be 

available for examination at the office of the Clerk of the Town of Union Vale, at the Town 

Hall, 249 Duncan Road, LaGrangeville, New York 12540 (in the Town of Union Vale) 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. on all business days (Monday through 

Thursday) between the date of this notice and the date of the public hearing. 

 TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that all persons interested and citizens shall have an 

opportunity to be heard on said proposal at the time and place aforesaid.   

 AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the adoption of this proposed Local 

Law, which relates to ongoing administration of Town affairs with no major reordering 

of priorities or programs which might affect the environment, is a Type II action requiring 

no environmental review. 

Andrea Casey, Union Vale Town Clerk 


